
 

Important Notice 
E. 78th Street Pedestrian Bridge  

Replacement Project 
HBMC029R 

 FDR Drive Lane Closures  
Northbound, Southbound & East 79th Street Access Ramp 

Starting on or about March 15, 2011, NYCDOT will implement intermittent overnight and 
weekend road closures on the FDR Drive in order to prepare for and complete the removal of 
the existing bridge and installation of the new bridge. Work will include lane stripping, installation 
of temporary supports and installation of traffic and construction signage.  

Single lane closures will begin at 11 p.m. and become two lane closures at 1 a.m. All lanes will 
be re-opened to traffic at 5 a.m. There will also be intermittent day-time closures on the 
entrance ramp to the Southbound FDR Drive at E. 79th Street. This work will continue over the 
next several months and additional notices of specific scheduled closures will be provided. 

FDR Drive - One lane closures 
11 p.m. through 1 a.m. 

Northbound from E.72nd St. to E.81st St. / Southbound from E.85th St. to E.77th St. 
 

FDR. Drive - Two lane closures 
1 a.m. through 5 a.m. 

Northbound from E.68th St. to E.81st St. / Southbound from E.89th St. to E.77th St. 
 

FDR Service Road from East E.79th Street to the Southbound FDR Drive 
Full closure from 11:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Community Liaison Deborah Howes is available to 
provide information about the project at 347-834-7455 or 
via email at: 
E78thStreetPedestrianBridgeReplacement@gmail.com 

For all NYC non-emergency services, including inquiries 
regarding NYCDOT Construction projects, dial 311.  Be 
prepared to give the following information so your call 
can be directed properly: your name and the borough; 
the project number – HBMC029R, and a return phone 
number.  

Existing Bridge


